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Manly Campus 
Northern Beaches Secondary College 

Academic Excellence  Personal Best  Giving Back to the Community 

From the Principal 
Building and Library Funds Update 

With the Library extension due to be completed 
next week, a huge thank you once again to those 
parents whose contributions to the Building and 
Library Funds have made this possible. If you are 
looking to reduce your tax burden for this year, 
any contributions to these tax deductible funds 
will assist with furnishing this long-awaited flexible 
learning space or be used towards our approved 
upgrade of the hall stage or the planned 
installation of solar panels to reduce our carbon 
footprint and energy costs.  

Thank you for your ongoing support of our school. 

Year 11 Crossroads 

Our Year 11 students have been involved in RYDA 
and GP Visits in Schools during the past week as 
part of their Crossroads program. RYDA is a 
powerful workshop that challenges ‘students to 
change the way they think about road safety and 
lay the foundation for safe road use throughout 
their lives’. Some memorable facts mentioned by 
students included the 3 second rule about the safe 
space between cars whilst driving, the difference 
in stopping distances at different speeds and the 
significant change in peripheral vision caused by 
talking on your phone while driving. For more 
information see the ABC Catalyst story. 

Thank you to the 14 GPs who gave their time to 
speak with our Year 11 students on Tuesday this 
week. Feedback from students about the visits was 
extremely positive. They very much appreciated 
the safe environment to discuss a wide range of 
health issues, the opportunity to talk about issues 
that aren’t usually discussed and to gain an 
understanding of how to get advice from health 
professionals when required.  

Parent Teacher Nights 

Thank you to those who attended the Year 8 and 
11 Parent Teacher Interviews on Tuesday evening. 
Although this was the last interview evening for 
the year, parents are always encouraged to 
contact the school and speak to teachers or 
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relevant Year Adviser if they have any questions or 
concerns about their child’s progress.  

Congratulations to: 

• Tilly Dearden and Amelie  Grattan (Year 9) who 
will be performing in the State Senior Wind 
Band at Instrumentals Festival the Opera 
House next week. 

• Freya Green (Year 8) who has been selected to 
represent NSW at the 2018 Water Polo Pan 
Pacs in Auckland in July. 

• Luke Thom (Year 7) who won the Silver medal 
for Kata (forms) and the Gold medal for 
Kumite (sparring) in the 
Boys 12-13 years 5th-1st 
Kyu division in the recent 
SKIA (Shotokan Karate 
International Australia) 
NSW State 
Championships. Luke 
also recently graded 
for 1st Dan Black 
Belt with JKA (the 
Japan Karate Association). 

In this regular feature we like to recognize 
students who have achieved highly in school and 
community events, competitions and activities. 
Demonstrations of the school ethos of academic 
excellence, personal best and giving back to the 
community deserve to be recognized. Parents are 
invited to phone or email the school any 
achievements we may not be aware of for 
inclusion in The Weekly Pines. 

Cath Whalan 
Principal 

From the Deputies 

Manly’s school ethos is based on the charter; 
Academic Excellence, Personal Best and Giving 
Back to the Community, which underpins all our 
teaching, learning and wellbeing programs in the 
school.  

What is the significance and importance of giving 
back the community?  

In the eternal words of Gandhi: “The best way to 
find yourself is to lose yourself in the service of 
others.” We give back because it teaches us to find 

compassion within ourselves and to stay attached 
to values that are linked to the common good.  

Volunteering in all shapes and forms strengthens 
our communities, brings people together and 
provides us with valuable experience and insight. 
Our students are privileged and we believe they 
should be able to give back to the community. We 
encourage them to be global citizens who think 
about how they can make the world a better place 
through special projects and charities. 

NBSC Manly Campus gives back!  

Ongoing partnerships  

Manly Campus has a long-standing partnership 
with Bushlink - an organisation dedicated to 
creating real and valued 
employment for people  
with disabilities.  Working 
together with Year 8 students, the team from 
Bushlink use their specialist environmental skills to 
transform specific areas of the school grounds. 
This can include weeding, pruning, clearing, 
mulching and planting in bushland.  There are 
many benefits to this program including 
knowledge transfer, student pride and ownership, 
spirit of inclusion and creating memorable and 
enjoyable experiences for our students and the 
team from Bushlink. We express our thanks to Year 
8 for the work they do giving back to our own 
community. 

Annual events  

The Write a Book in a Day competition is another 
example how our students are giving back to the 
community. Budding authors are given only 12 
hours to write, edit, illustrate, review and print a 
4,000 – 5,000 word novel suitable for children 
aged 10 – 16 years. Completed books are 
presented to children in hospital. To be eligible to 
compete teams need to raise a minimum of $300, 
with all funds raised going directly to the Kids’ 
Cancer Project. Providing opportunities for 
students to write 
for an authentic 
purpose is a great motivator and embraces our 
school ethos Giving Back to the Community.  

http://www.bushlink.org.au/
http://www.thekidscancerproject.org.au/


 

Student driven initiatives  

With my position as a student 
ambassador for Oaktree, I 
introduced the ‘Live Below the 
Line’ initiative to our school for 
the first time this year. This 
campaign aims to attack the 
issue of poverty and attempts 
to support programs and 
initiatives where all of our 
fundraising efforts will go to help crisis’ overseas. It 
is a really important issue that we don’t often see 
in Australia, but is incredibly significant in others’ 
lifestyles, so it is really good to see students getting 
behind this cause.  

‘Live Below the Line’ involves participants to live off 
of $2 a day for 2 or 5 days, and receiving donations 
from friends and family for their participation and 
support of the campaign. I originally had set our 
school’s fundraising target at $500, but we 
absolutely smashed that and have managed to 
fundraise $1061. This is such an amazing 
achievement and I’m so proud to have been able to 
have such success in its first year of running the 
campaign at our school.  

I would like to thank everyone who donated to our 
team and for the support of the staff and students 
in my organisation and event planning. I’m really 
hoping to see this event run in future years, and I 
believe addressing the issue of poverty is extremely 
important for us to collectively learn how to feel 
grateful for what we have, and to support those 
who need it most.  

Rhiannon Marshall-Witte 

Kathy O’Sullivan (DP – Year 7, 9 & 11) 
Alex Newcomb (DP – Year 8, 10 &12) 

 

 

School Musical  
The Little Mermaid 

26 – 30 June 2018 

7pm 

NBSC Manly Campus  
School Hall 

Adults $45 

Child & Concession $30 

Tickets on sale through 
trybooking 

https://www.trybooking.com/book/event?eid=389999&
https://www.trybooking.com/book/event?eid=389999&


 

SECOND HAND UNIFORMS 
LOCATED UNDER THE TAS BLOCK 

Next open Thursday 21 June  
1:30pm – 2:30pm 

Open first Tuesday of the month 
8:15am – 9:30am 

& the third Thursday of the month 
1:30pm-2:30pm 

Coordinators Marg Martin & Chris Schaller 
Please contact us if you would like  

to place an order 
margaret.martin@optusnet.com.au 

christins@ozemail.com.au 

Donations of washed good quality uniforms are most 
welcome and can be left at the school office 

Proceeds go to the P&C for school improvement 
projects 

For second hand band blazers (buy & sell) please 
contact 

Diane Turner: moogiet@optusnet.com.au  
For new and preloved band polo shirts please contact  

Kim Luong: kimmanlyband@gmail.com 

Armoury Challenge  
– Help needed 
Our school does have some archival material - the 
problem being how to access it! At the moment it 
is in a jumble along with decades of assorted 
storage in the armoury*. For years we have put 
this into the ‘too hard’ bin. The time has come to 
brave the task and sort it out! The aim is to pull 
everything out, sort it, clean the space, and 
redesign the layout. There may also be some shelf 
building for those with a meccano mindset. 

If we are ever to keep enduring records of our 
school this is a job that must be done.  

The appeal is to anyone who would be willing to 
lend a hand for an hour or so in the school holidays 
to let me know (for catering purposes; naturally 
there will be morning tea and lunch provided). 

*Note: If you are wondering where the armoury is, 
it is next to the boys toilet. And if you are 
wondering what the armoury is, it is the old room 
where the guns were kept back in the old days 
when the school had cadets. 

Details 

Armoury Clean-up 
Thursday 12 and Friday 13 July  
(in the school holidays) from 9:30am - 3pm  

Contact Judy Boylan in the office if you are able to 
offer your assistance 9905 3982 

School App 
The NBSC Manly Campus School 
App can be downloaded from 
the App store. The App is a 
convenient way to access the 
school website calendar, The 
Weekly Pines newsletter and to 
advise of your child’s absence. 

In addition to this, reminders are sent out through 
the App for various school events and activities. 

Lost Property 
Lost property is located at the school office. 

If your child has lost an item or an article of 
clothing, please advise them to check lost property 
via the office.  

Clothing and other lost items that are labelled with 
your child’s name are able to be returned to your 
child easily. Unfortunately many lost items are not 
labelled and remain in lost property until claimed. 
Due to the quantity accumulated throughout the 
term, any unclaimed items at the end of term are 
donated to charity or disposed of.  

Currently in lost property: 

• School clothes, plain clothes 
• Sneakers, hats, rain jackets and umbrellas 
• Lunch boxes and drink bottles 
• Glasses, coin purse and other items 

  

mailto:margaret.martin@optusnet.com.au
mailto:christins@ozemail.com.au
mailto:moogiet@optusnet.com.au
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Careers Matters 
Within School 

Careers Passports  

Careers Passports have been a great incentive for 
Year 10 students to get motivated and pro-active 
about their own career development. There has 
been a marked increase in numbers at our Careers 
lunchtime workshops (domestic travel) and in 
those venturing further afield to Careers expos, 
University information nights and seminars. A 
reminder to all Year 10 students to show Mrs 
Colby your completed Choose Your Own Career 
Adventure Day booklets to score more stamps in 
your passport. A great prize awaits the student 
who earns the most stamps by the end of the year, 
so keep planning your Career events. 

Coming up 

We have students enrolled to participate in the 
following upcoming events: 
− Northern Beaches YOUth Summit – 28 June 
− Sydney University Student Model United 

Nations 
3 July (still vacancies) 

− B.Inspiring Future Leaders Conference: 
Business & Technology at the University of 
Sydney 
4 – 6 July (still vacancies) 

− Experience IT - Girls in Engineering at 
university of Sydney 
20 July (still vacancies) 

see Mrs Colby if you are interested in attending 

Scholarships & Cadetships (Year 12) 

Macquarie University Global Leadership Program 
Macquarie's students are global citizens, deeply 
engaged with the world and the big issues shaping 
the future of society. The Global Leadership Entry 
Program (GLEP) supports and inspires global 
leaders of tomorrow. If you’ve already made a 
head start – kicking goals at school and making a 
positive change in your community through 
leadership and service – then apply for GLEP to be 
eligible for an early offer for your dream course 
Macquarie Uni looks for students who have made 
an active and significant contribution to society at 
large, who show initiative and commitment. 

Benefits for successful GLEP students: 

• peace of mind that you’ve already received an 
early offer for your dream course 

• participate in many of the Global Leadership 
Program activities, including specialised 
workshops and speaker events – run by 
experts in their field – on topics such as 
leadership and global challenges 

• become familiar with life as a Macquarie 
student at your exclusive orientation session 

• participate in networking activities to get to 
know other students starting uni just like you 

• opportunity to receive one of five $5000 GLEP 
scholarships 

Bit Scholarship - Manly Campus currently has 
alumni in the Bachelor of IT Co-operative 
Scholarship at UTS. We would like to take the 
opportunity to let your current students know that 
applications are now open for the 2019 intake. 

The Bachelor of IT (BIT) Co-operative Scholarship is 
a one-of-a-kind course for future tech and business 
leaders with a strong reputation among industry. 
It's a three year, advanced degree, sponsored by 
top tech firms and paying students $49,500 (2018) 
over the duration of their study. It includes two 
six-month internships and boasts a graduate 
employment rate of 95%. 

How to apply: 

There are three steps students must follow to 
complete an application: 

1. Submit a BIT application form 

2. Attend an industry interview* 

3. Nominate the BIT (UAC code 603210) as a first 
preference 

*Students will be selected to interview based on 
high-school exam results and reports, participation 
in extracurricular activities or leadership roles and 
a demonstration of strong communication skills 
and motivation to work in the technology industry. 
Applications close on 17 June 2018. 

  



 

The Engineering and Technology Cadetships 
(ETCAD)  

The Engineering & Technology Cadetships (ETCAD) 
program was launched in 2013 by Professional 
Cadetships Australia (PCA), an Australian company 
that has a proven record of placing Year 12 
students with leading companies. Under previous 
ETCAD Programs, PCA has placed Engineering 
Cadets at Rolls-Royce and Technology Cadets at 
Macquarie Group and Westpac. 

The 2018 ETCAD Program 

Under the 2018 Program, Engineering Cadets have 
the opportunity to work at Cubic Transportation 
Systems and Technology Cadets will work at 
Macquarie Group in its Technology Division. It is 
possible that a second company will offer 
Technology Cadetships under the ETCAD Program, 
so watch this website for updates. 

Engineering Cadets 

Work for Cubic Transportation Systems for the 
duration of their degree 

• Undertake university study in electrical, 
mechanical, mechatronic, computer, software 
or industrial engineering. It is also possible to 
study a science degree 

• Study engineering full-time and work at Cubic 
during university vacations in the middle of the 
year and over summer 

Technology Cadets 

• Work for Macquarie Group in Sydney for the 
duration of their degree 

• Undertake university study in computer 
science, information technology or 
information systems. Alternatively, cadets may 
undertake a commerce or arts degree and 
select information systems as one of their 
majors 

• In first year, Technology Cadets study full-time 
in Semester 1 and work full-time in the second 
half of the year. From second year onwards, 
cadets will typically study and work 
throughout the year 

Applications 

 Applications for the ETCAD Program are made 
online to Professional Cadetships Australia. 

Applications close Friday 22 June 2018 

To be considered for a Cadetship under the ETCAD 
Program, you will need to expect an ATAR of at 
least 86.25 

Careers Contacts 

Careers Advisors 
Ms Deb Rixon deborah.rixon@det.nsw.edu.au 
Ms Donna Colby donna.colby@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
Manly Campus Careers Website 
www.manlyselectivecampuscareers.com 

Facebook 

Follow us on Facebook 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:deborah.rixon@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:donna.colby@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.manlyselectivecampuscareers.com/
https://www.facebook.com/NBSC-Manly-Selective-Campus-Careers-298445687013741/
https://www.facebook.com/NBSC-Manly-Selective-Campus-Careers-298445687013741/


 

 

 

 

 

Term 2 Band Meeting, Monday 18 June at 8pm  
In the library. All Welcome. 

Come to meet fellow band parents and hear what 
is coming up for band. Being involved in the band 
program is very rewarding and a great way to be 
connected to your child and peers, to other 
parents and to the school.  

Blazers are needed from next month 

Blazers will be required first week of Term Three 
by all wind and jazz members. 

Second hand blazers: To sell or buy second hand 
blazers, contact Dianne Turner before 22 June at 
moogiet@optusnet.com.au.   

NB: Dianne is not available in throughout July. 

New blazers are now available from Pickles School 
Wear in Brookvale.  

Sydney Youth (US student) Homestay 
Tuesday 19 - Monday 25 June 

Thank you to the 16 band families who have 
volunteered to host students from the Phoenix 
Choir. They are creating connections across 
communities and raising $5000 for the band.  

Families wanting complimentary tickets to their 
Opera House concert on Friday 22 June, please 
email the United Tours coordinator in Sydney at 
julie@barrenjoeydriving.com.au 

Northern Beaches Instrumental Festival 
Saturday 23 June at 7pm, CO  

Call sheets have been circulated via email. 

NSW Band Festival and Australian Schools 
Orchestral Festival times, Sydney Conservatorium 

Sunday 28 July SWO Arrive 4:45pm 
Sunday 29 July SwB Arrive 9am 

Sunday 29 July SB Arrive 10:14am 

Sunday 29 July CB Arrive 12:03pm 
Sunday 29 July WE Arrive 1:30 pm  
Sunday 29 July BB Arrive 3:15 pm 

Sunday 2 Sept SE Arrive 3pm 
Sunday 2 Sept CO Arrive 4:22 pm 
NB: Arrival times are subject to change by 
organisers. Please refer to call-sheets and emails. 

City to Surf Fundraiser- Calling for volunteers 
Sunday 12 August, Bondi Beach 

Please see the flyer at the back of the newsletter 
for details and contact the parent coordinating this 
important, annual fundraiser for band by 6 July. 
We are looking for 80 volunteers, students and 
parents, band and non-band families, are all 
welcome to join in.  

Band Dates for Diaries 

Term Two 

Term 2 Band meeting, Monday 18 June, 8pm  
In the library- All Welcome  

Sydney Youth (US student) Homestay 
Tuesday 19 - Monday 25 June 
volunteer Manly Campus families  

Northern Beaches Instrumental Festival 
Saturday 23 June at 7pm, CO  

Term Three 

Workshop Day (pupil free day) 
Monday 23 July 
All wind and jazz ensembles (JO TBC)  
Compulsory 

NSW Schools Band Festival 
Saturday 28 July, SWO  

NSW Schools Band Festival 
Sunday 29 July, CB/WE/SwB/SB/BB  

City To Surf Fundraiser 
Sunday 12 August, Bondi Beach 
All welcome 

Concert at Manly West Primary school 
Thursday 23 August at 12pm CB and SwB/SB  

mailto:moogiet@optusnet.com.au
mailto:julie@barrenjoeydriving.com.au


 

Round 2: Fine Music 102.5 School Jazz Combo 
competition, Saturday 1 September 
Fine Music Studios, St Leonards- JC  

Australian Schools Orchestral Festival 
Sunday 2 September SE/CO  

WE concert with TAU at the Verbrugghen Hall, 
Sydney Conservatorium 
Monday 3 September 

Intermediate Band Tour, Port Stephens 
17-20 September WE/BB 

Musicale 
Saturday 22 September, featuring SWO/JO/CO/SE 

Manly Jazz Festival 
29 September – 1 October 
JO and JC (day and groups TBC) 

Band Names 

Wind Stream: 
SWO~Symphonic Wind Orchestra; WE~Wind 
Ensemble; CB~Concert Band 
 
Strings Stream: 
SE~String Ensemble; CO~Chamber Orchestra 

Jazz Stream:  
JO~Jazz Orchestra; BB~Big Band; SB~Stage Band; 
SwB- Swing Band; JC- Jazz Combo; Covers Band



 

Term 2 Calendar 
Please check all dates and times closer to the event 

Week 8B 

18/06/2018 
NBSC Languages HSC Oral Practice 
Afternoon @ Freshwater,  
3:45pm-5:45pm 

18/06/2018 Term 2 Band Meeting, 8pm, library 

19/06/2018 IMMC Award Presentation on 
Assembly, 11am 

20/06/2018 Year 10 PALS Training, 9am-11am 

20/06/2018 Principals tour, 9:30am, bookings 
essential ph. 9905 3982 

20/06/2018 Bangarra Dance Performance 
20/06/2018 P&C meeting, 7pm, library, all welcome 

21/06/2018 Careers lunchtime workshop - UTS 
Engineering/IT 

21/06/2018 Year 10 Drama Evening, 6:30pm 

22/06/2018 Sydney North Cross Country, all day, 
Gosford (back up 29/6) 

22/06/2018 Musical all day rehearsal 

23/06/2018 French HSC Practice Speaking @ 
Wenona School, 9am-3:30pm 

23/06/2018 Chamber Orchestra - Northern Beaches 
Instrumental Festival, 7pm 

Week 9A 
25/06/2018 Musical Dress Rehearsal 
26/06/2018- 
30/06/2018 Musical 

26/06/2018 Year 12 Geography Excursion 
26/06/2018 SRC Tim Tams and Jim Jams 
28/06/2018 Project Penguin Expo Day 
Week 10B 

5/07/2018 Principal's Awards Year 7, 8 and 9, 
9:30am in the hall 

6/07/2018 Principal's Awards Year 10, 11 and 12, 
9:30am in the hall 

Term 3 Calendar 
Please check all dates and times closer to the event 

Week 1A 
23/07/2018 College Development day, Pupil free 
23/07/2018 Workshop Wind and Jazz Bands 
25/07/2018 Big Band event 11am-2pm 

26/07/2018 Write a book in a day competition, Year 
7-10 

27/07/2018 State Cross Country, Eastern Creek 

28/07/2018 NSW School Band Festival - SWO, 
Sydney Con 

29/07/2018 NSW School Band Festival - CB, WE, 
SwB, SB, BB, Sydney Con 

 

Week 2B 
30/07/2018- 
31/06/2018 

Sydney North Athletics, all day, 
Homebush 

31/07/2018 ICAS English test, Year 7-10 
1/08/2018 OC Class Placement Test 

2/08/2018 RACI Chemistry Quiz, Year 11 
Chemistry students 

3/08/2018 Year 11 Crossroads Program 
Week 3A 
6/08/2018- 
17/08/2018 Trial HSC 

6/08/2018 
Bell Shakespeare Play, Rome and Juliet 
at the Opera House, Year 9 8:30am-
2:15pm 

6/08/2018 Year 7 Gala Day, all day 

8/08/2018 Principals tour, 9:30am, bookings 
essential ph. 9905 3982 

8/08/2018 Official Opening of the Library 
Extension TBC 

8/08/2018 P&C meeting, 7pm in the library, all 
welcome 

9/08/2018 Australian Mathematics Competition, 
Year 7-10 

12/08/2018 City to Surf fundraiser, Bondi Beach 
Week 4B 
6/08/2018- 
17/08/2018 Trial HSC 

13/08/2018 Year 8 Gala Day - TBC 
Week 5A 
20/08/2018- 
23/08/2018 Year 11 into 12 interviews 

20/08/2018 Year 7 Gala Day - Wet weather back up 
date 

20/08/2018 Year 9 Forensic Science Incursion 

20/08/2018 Year 8 into 9 Subject Selection Evening, 
6:30pm in the hall 

20/08/2018 Term 3 Band Meeting Term 3, in the 
library, 8pm 

21/08/2018 Year 7 Snaketails, incursion in the hall 
10am-11:20am 

23/08/2018 Year 10 History and Geography 
Excursion 

23/08/2018 Year 11 Vaccinations, in the library 

23/08/2018 Concert at Manly West PS CB and 
SwB/SB, midday 

24/08/2018 Year 7 Planetarium Incursion 
 



 

#KALOFKALOF

Senior students, parents and carers are invited to hear from one  
of Australia’s leading experts on teenage behaviour. Learn about 

studying smarter, dealing with stress and anxiety, goal setting, how 
to keep things in perspective and enjoying the final year of school.

Dee Why RSL
The Showroom

Enquiries: Youth Services Team on 9942 2681 

youth@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au
Bookings: Eventbrite 
Free

Tuesday 26 June, 6.30 - 8.30pm 

Surviving Year 12
DR Michael carr- Gregg

 Surviving Year 12



Brass Baton Big Band
IN CONCERT WITH

Lionel Cole
Saturday 30th June 2018

pittwater uniting church
10 jubilee avenue
warriewood

matinee 4PM
evening 7.30PM

adults $30
concession/students $25
family $100
(2 adults, 2 concession)

tickets available brassbatonbigband2@gmail.com

NBSC Manly Campus students Mara Van Duhl 'vocalist' and Ben De Vries 'lead sax' 
performing!
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